

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S.0114-660
Printed on paper containing 30% post-consumer material

Price: \$4.00

VOLUME CXLI NUMBER 154

MONDAY, AUGUST 11, 2014

THE	CITY	RECORD

BILL DE BLASIO

Mayor

STACEY CUMBERBATCH

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

ELI BLACHMAN

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 a year, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail). Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602 (212) 386-0055

Visit **www.nyc.gov/cityrecord** to view a PDF version of The Daily City Record.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETIN	VGS
Board Meetings	3053
Borough President - Brooklyn	3054
City Council	3054
City Planning Commission	3054
Community Board	305
Consumer Affairs	3058
Economic Development Corporation	3058
Landmarks Preservation Commission	3058
Mayor's Office of Contract Services	3056
Transportation	3056
PROPERTY DISPOSITION	
Citywide Administrative Services	3057
Office of Citywide Procurement	305
Police	3057
PROCUREMENT	
Aging	3058
Contract Procurement and Support	
	2059

Office of Citywide Procurement 305
Design and Construction
Contracts
Employees' Retirement System305
Environmental Protection
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 305
Wastewater Treatment
Health and Hospitals Corporation 305
Health and Mental Hygiene 306
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 306
Human Resources Administration 306
Agency Chief Contracting Officer 306
Contracts306
Parks and Recreation306
Capital Projects
AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS
Human Resources Administration 306
AGENCY RULES
TT . D 1D 1

Housing Preservation and Development. . 3061

SPECIAL MATERIALS

Contract Procurement and Support	Housing Preservation and Development 3063
Services3058	Mayor's Office of Contract Services 3063
Citywide Administrative Services3058	Changes in Personnel

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BOARD MEETINGS

■ MEETING

City Planning Commission

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007, twice monthly on Wednesday, at 10:00 A.M., unless otherwise ordered by the Commission.

City Council

Meets by Charter twice a month in Councilman's Chamber, City Hall,

Manhattan, NY 10007, at 1:30 P.M.

Contract Awards Public Hearing

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, weekly, on Thursday, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Civilian Complaint Review Board

Generally meets at 10:00 A.M. on the second Wednesday of each month at 40 Rector Street, 2nd Floor, New York, NY 10006. Visit http://www.nyc.gov/html/ccrb/html/meeting.html

for additional information and scheduling changes.

Design Commission

Meets at City Hall, Third Floor, New York, NY 10007. For meeting schedule, please visit nyc.gov/designcommission or call 212-788-3071.

Department of Education

Meets in the Hall of the Board for a monthly business meeting on the Third Wednesday, of each month at 6:00 P.M. The Annual Meeting is held on the first Tuesday of July at 10:00 A.M.

Board of Elections

32 Broadway, 7th Floor, New York, NY 10004, on Tuesday, at 1:30 P.M. and at the call of the Commissioner.

Environmental Control Board

Meets at 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, Training Room #143, New York, NY 10007 at 9:15 A.M. once a month at the call of the Chairman.

Board of Health

Meets at Gotham Center, 42-09 28th Street, Long Island City, N.Y. 11101, at 10:00 A.M., quarterly or at the call of the Chairman.

Health Insurance Board

Meets in Room 530, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at call of the Chairman.

Board of Higher Education

Meets at 535 East 80th Street, Manhattan, NY 10021, at 5:30 P.M., on fourth Monday in January, February, March, April, June, September, October, November and December. Annual meeting held on fourth Monday in May.

Citywide Administrative Services

Division Of Citywide Personnel Services will hold hearings as needed in Room 2203, 2 Washington Street, New York, NY 10004.

Commission on Human Rights

Meets on 10th floor in the Commission's Central Office, 40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006, on the fourth Wednesday of each month, at 8:00 A.M.

In Rem Foreclosure Release Board
Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan,
Monthly on Tuesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Franchise And Concession Review Committee

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, and other days, times and location as warranted.

Real Property Acquisition And Disposition

Meets in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Manhattan, bi-weekly, on Wednesdays, commencing 10:00 A.M., and other days, times and location as warranted.

Landmarks Preservation Commission
Meets in the Hearing Room, Municipal Building, 9th Floor North, 1 Centre Street in Manhattan on approximately three Tuesday's each month, commencing at 9:30 A.M., unless otherwise noticed by the Commission. For current meeting dates, times and agendas, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/landmarks.

Employees' Retirement System

Meets in the Boardroom, 22nd Floor, 335 Adams Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, at 9:30 A.M., on the third Thursday of each month, at the call of the Chairman

Housing Authority

Board Meetings of the New York City Housing Authority are scheduled for the last Wednesday of each month (except August) at 10:00 A.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor of 250 Broadway, New York, N 10007 (unless otherwise noted). Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's website at http://www.nyc.gov/html/ nycha/html/about/boardmeeting_schedule.shtml to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting. For additional information, please visit NYCHA's website or contact (212) 306-6088. Parole Commission

Meets at its office, 100 Centre Street, Manhattan, NY 10013, on

Thursday, at 10:30 A.M.

Board of Revision of Awards

Meets in Room 603, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, at the call of the Chairman.

Board of Standards and Appeals

Meets at 40 Rector Street, 6th Floor, Hearing Room "E" on Tuesdays at 10:00 A.M. Review Sessions begin at 9:30 A.M. and are customarily held on Mondays preceding a Tuesday public hearing in the BSA conference room on the 9th Floor of 40 Rector Street. For changes in the schedule, or additional information, please call the Application Desk at (212) 513-4670 or consult the bulletin board at the Board's Offices, at 40 Rector Street, 9th Floor.

Tax Commission

Meets in Room 936, Municipal Building, Manhattan, NY 10007, each month at the call of the President. Manhattan, Monthly on Wednesdays, commencing 2:30 P.M.

BOROUGH PRESIDENT - BROOKLYN

■ NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, pursuant to Sections 197-c of the New York City Charter, the Brooklyn Borough President will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Borough President's Conference Room, Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, commencing at 6:00 P.M. on Monday, August 18, 2014.

Calendar Item 1 – Abe Stark Senior Center - 140365 PQK IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department for the Aging and the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for acquisition of property located at 10315 Farragut Road (Block 8152, Lot 201) and continued use as a senior center.

This action would provide for the continued operation of the facility in order to ensure the ongoing provision of services for approximately 140 senior citizens in the community.

Calendar Item 2 – 695 Grand Street - 140411 HAK IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD), pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New York State, the following:

- for the designation of property located at 695 Grand Street (Block 2782, Lot 36) as an Urban Development Action Area, and an Urban Development Action Area Project for such area; and
- pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the disposition of such property to a developer to be selected by HPD to facilitate the development of an eight-story mixed-use building with approximately 51 residential dwelling units, including 41 affordable housing units, and ground floor commercial space.

Note: To request a sign language interpreter, or to request TTD services, call Mr. Richard Bearak at (718) 802-4057 before the hearing.

◆ a11-15

CITY COUNCIL

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

HEARING BY THE COMMITTEE ON RULES, PRIVILEGES AND ELECTIONS

THE COMMITTEE ON RULES, PRIVILEGES AND ELECTIONS WILL MEET ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 12, 2014 AT 10:00 A.M . IN THE $16^{\rm TH}$ FLOOR COMMITTEE ROOM AT 250 BROADWAY, NEW YORK, NY, 10007, TO C ONSIDER THE FOLLOWING **MATTERS:**

Advice and Consent

- M-85, Communication from the Mayor submitting the name of Margery Perlmutter, a resident of Manhattan, for appointment as a member, and subsequently designated as Chair of the New York City Board of Standards and Appeals pursuant to §§ 31 and § 659 of the New York City Charter. Should Ms. Perlmutter receive the advice and consent of the Council, she will serve the remainder of a three-year term that expires on September 1,
- $\ensuremath{\text{\textbf{M-86}}}\xspace, \ensuremath{\text{\sc Communication}}\xspace$ from the Mayor submitting the name of Adi Shamir Baron, a resident of Manhattan, for appointment as a member of the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission pursuant to §§ 31 and § 3020 of the New York City Charter. Should Ms. Baron receive the advice and consent of the Council, she will serve the remainder of a three-year term that expires on June 30, 2016;
- M-87, Communication from the Mayor submitting the name of John Gustafsson, a resident of Staten Island, for appointment as a member of the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission ("LPC") pursuant to §§ 31 and 3020 of the New York City Charter. Should Mr. Gustafsson receive the advice and consent of the Council, he will serve the remainder of a three-year term that expires on June 28, 2015; and
- M-88, Communication from the Mayor submitting the name of Jacques Jiha, a resident of Queens, for appointment as a member of the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission pursuant to §§ 31 and § 2301 of the *New York City Charter*. Should Mr. Jiha receive the advice and consent of the Council, he will serve the remainder of a seven-year term that expires on January 31, 2017.

AND SUCH OTHER BUSINESS AS MAY BE NECESSARY

A Calendar of speakers will be established in advance. Persons interested in being heard should write to the Honorable Melissa Mark-Viverito, Speaker of the City Council, City Hall, New York, NY 10007, setting forth their name, representation and viewpoints.

Michael M. McSweeney

City Clerk, Clerk of the Council

a8-12

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS have been adopted by the City Planning Commission, Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY, on Wednesday, August 20, 2014 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 1 420 LEXINGTON AVENUE OFFICE SPACE

CD 5 N 150021 PXM IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space

submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 420 Lexington Avenue (Block 1280, Lot 60) (Office of Court Administration offices).

> No. 2 570 LEXINGTON AVENUE OFFICE SPACE

CD 5 N 150022 PXM IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 570 Lexington Avenue (Block 1305, Lot 60) (Office of Court Administration offices).

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN No. 3 1 METROTECH CENTER OFFICE SPACE

CD 2 N 150023 PXK

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 1 MetroTech Center (Block 147, Lot 4) (Human Resources Administration offices).

BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND No. 4 GATEWAY CATHEDRAL

CD 3 C 140210 ZSR

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Church at the Gateway pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-53 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the requirements of Section 25-12 (Maximum Size of Accessory Group Parking Facilities) to allow a group parking facility accessory to uses in a large-scale community facility development with a maximum capacity of 618 spaces, on property located at 200 Boscombe Avenue (Block 7577, Lot 3), in an R3X District, within the Special South Richmond Development District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, N.Y. 10007.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, NY 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

a7-20

COMMUNITY BOARD

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Board:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 01 - Tuesday, August 12, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., 211 Ainslie Street c/o Manhattan Ave., Brooklyn, NY

#C 140411 HAK 695 Grand Avenue

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD); UDAAP designation, project approval and disposition of city-owned property to facilitate development of an 8-story mixed-use building with approximately 51 residential dwelling units, 41 units of affordable housing and ground floor commercial space.

a6-12

CONSUMER AFFAIRS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO LAW, that the New York City Department of Consumer Affairs will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, August 20, 2014, at 2:00 P.M., at 66 John Street, 11th Floor, in the Borough of Manhattan, on the following petitions for sidewalk café revocable consent:

- 4 Runners, Inc.
 310 W 14th St in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of four years.)
- AFNYC, LLC 205 Hudson St in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)
- B) Doppio Hudson Street LLC 581 Hudson Street in the Borough of Manhattan (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)

- 4) Fig & Olive Thirteen Street LLC 420 W 13th St in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of four years.)
- Friendly Foods LLC 282 Bowery in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of four years.)
- La Estufa, Inc.
 5025 Broadway in the Borough of Manhattan
 (To establish, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of two years.)
- Maryann's 353 Mex, Inc. 353 Greenwich St in the Borough of Manhattan (To continue to, maintain, and operate an unenclosed sidewalk café for a term of four years.)

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

New York City Economic Development Corporation on behalf of New York City Department of Small Business Services

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT A PUBLIC HEARING, in accordance with Section 1301(2)(g) of the New York City Charter, will be held on August 13th, 2014, commencing at 10:00 A.M., at 22 Reade Street, Second Floor Conference Room, Borough of Manhattan, in the matter of a proposed lease between The City of New York (the "City") and the National Lighthouse Museum which provides for the lease of City-owned property consisting of a parcel of land identified as "Building 11" located on Block 1, portion of Lot 65 on the Tax Map for the Borough of Staten Island (the "Site"). The Site is located approximately 1/3 of a mile southeast of the Staten Island Ferry Terminal and is connected to the terminal via Bay Street or the nearby municipal parking lot. The proposed term of the lease will be eighteen (18) months with four, one-year renewal options. A draft copy of the proposed lease will be available for inspection at New York City Economic Development Corporation, 110 William Street, Borough of Manhattan, New York, NY 10038, commencing on July 11th, 2014 through August 13th, 2014, exclusive of Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M.

To schedule an inspection, please contact Anifia Binns at $(212)\ 618\text{-}5721$ or Ernie Padron at $(212)\ 312\text{-}4219$.

Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

jy11-a13

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday, August 12, 2014 at 9:30 A.M., a public hearing will be held at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

35-45 79th Street - Jackson Heights Historic District 14-7657 - Block 1279, Lot 46, Zoned R7-1; C1-3 commercial overlay Community District 3, Queens, **CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS**

A neo-Georgian style apartment building designed by B. Cohn and built in 1938-40. Application is to legalize the installation of a fence without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s).

320 Beverly Road - Douglaston Historic District 15-9764 - Block 8037, Lot 11, Zoned R1-2 Community District 11, Queens, **CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS**

A Colonial Revival style freestanding house designed by John C.W.

Cadoo and Henry M. Meloney and a garage both built in 1922. Application is to demolish a garage.

121 St. James Place - Clinton Hill Historic District 15-6014 - Block 1964, Lot 15, Zoned R6B Community District 2, Brooklyn, **CERTIFICATE OF** APPROPŘIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built c. 1867. Application is to modify window openings on the rear facade.

447 Pacific Street - Boerum Hill Historic District 15-5578 - Block 184, Lot 35, Zoned R6B Community District 2, Brooklyn, CERTIFICATE OF **APPROPŘIATENEŚS**

An Italianate style rowhouse built in the early 1850s. Application is to reconstruct the rear facade and construct a rear yard addition.

198 Warren Street - Cobble Hill Historic District 15-7865 - Block 870, Lot 24, Zoned M1-5B Community District 6, Brooklyn, CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1853-55. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

132 Kane Street and 6-8 Cheever Place - Cobble Hill Historic District

15-8556- Block 321, Lot 40, Zoned R6 Community District 6, Brooklyn, CERTIFICATE OF **APPROPŘIATENEŚS**

A rowhouse built c. 1850 and a neo-Grec style residence built in the mid-19th century. Application is to replace storefronts.

1402 Pacific Street - Crown Heights North Historic District 15-1126 - Block 1209, Lot 9, Zoned R6 Community District 8, Brooklyn, CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style apartment building designed by the Parfitt Brothers and built c. 1905. Application is to legalize the installation of a security camera installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits.

62 Beach Street, aka 387-397 Greenwich Street-Tribeca West **Historic District**

15-7740- Block 188, Lot 7502, Zoned C6-2A Community District 1, Manhattan, CERTIFICATE OF **APPROPRIATENESS**

A Romanesque Revival store and loft building designed by William S. Livingston and built in 1890, an Italianate style store and loft building designed by Morris A. Gescheidt and built in 1866, an Italianate style store and loft building built in 1860-61 all combined in 1999. Application is to alter window openings at the rooftop addition.

25 Bleecker Street - NoHo East Historic District 16-0170- Block 529, Lot 54, Zoned M1-5B Community District 2, Manhattan, **CERTIFICATE OF**

APPROPŘIATENESS

A rowhouse built in 1830 and altered with a new facade in 1984. Application is to construct a new rear facade and stair bulkhead.

1 Perry Street, aka 57 Greenwich Avenue - Greenwich Village **Historic District**

15-5886 - Block 613, Lot 61, Zoned C2-6

Community District 2, Manhattan, CERTIFICATE OF **APPROPRIATENESS**

A Greek Revival style residence built in 1844-45. Application is to install rooftop mechanical equipment.

597 Fifth Avenue - Charles Scribner's Sons Building -**Individual and Interior Landmark** 15-8252 - Block 1284, Lot 2, Zoned R6

Community District 5, Manhattan, CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux Arts style building designed by Ernest Flagg and built in 1912-13. Application is to install rooftop water towers.

jy30-a12

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

■ MEETING

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Franchise and Concession Review Committee will hold a Public Meeting on Wednesday, August 13, 2014 at 2:30 P.M., at 22 Reade Street, Spector Hall, Borough of Manhattan.

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contracts Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007 (212) 788-7490, no later

than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC MEETING. TDD users should call Verizon relay service.

a4-13

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, PURSUANT TO LAW, that the nollowing proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a pub hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, August 20, 2014. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request signlanguage interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550. following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 136 West Broadway, Inc. to continue to maintain and use two planters and a bench on the west sidewalk of West Broadway, between Duane and Thomas Streets, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$170/per annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$500 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Concern Norwood Housing Development Fund Corp. to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area, on the west sidewalk of Webster Avenue, between East 209th Street and East Gun Hill Road, in the Borough of the Bronx. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to Expiration date-\$712/per annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing HD Development of Maryland, Inc. to construct, maintain and use a sanitary force main, together with a manhole, under, across, and along Forest Avenue, between Morrow Street and South Avenue, in the Borough of Staten Island. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025. and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - \$11,024/ annum

annum
For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$11,338
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$11,652
For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$11,966
For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$12,280
For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$12,594
For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$12,908
For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$13,222
For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2023 - \$13,536
For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$13,850
For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$14,164

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$25,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Miles Pollars (2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Irving Place Investor LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area, together with stairs, on the south sidewalk of East 19th Street, east of Irving Place, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2015 - \$4,373/annum For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$4,498 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$4,623 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$4,748 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$4,873 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$4,998 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$5,123 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$5,248 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - \$5,373

For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$5,498 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$5,623

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$7,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Joseph Mure Jr. to continue to maintain and use a walled-in area on the south sidewalk of Neponsit Avenue, west of Beach 144th Street and on the west sidewalk of Beach 144th Street, south of Neponsit Avenue, in the Borough of Queens. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of 10 years from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2024 - \$632/per annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$4,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

jy31-a20

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home.

To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.

There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more.

Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007

j2-d31

POLICE

■ NOTICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants. Recovered, lost, abandoned property, obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

 Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555 Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484

j2-d31

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

● Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs) released Fall 2013 and later, vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. To establish this, the City of New York is using the innovative procurement method, as permitted and in accordance with Section 3-12 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"). The new process will remove redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding will be more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method:

- Prequalification applications are required every three years.
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete.
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience.
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator are listed on the NYC Procurement Roadmap located at http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Client and Community- based Services Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS) Department for the Aging (DFTA) Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH)
Department of Homeless Services (DHS)
Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS)

Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD) Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)

To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit

www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator.

AGING

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

ELDER ABUSE SERVICES - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#12513L0012001N001 - AMT: \$79,358.00 - TO: Regional Aid for Interim Needs Inc., 811 Morris Park Avenue, Bronx, NY 10462.

This vendor has been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging to provide Elder Abuse Services to the elderly. The contract term shall be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

VARIOUS SENIOR SERVICES - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#12509X0140CNVN009 - AMT: \$434,159.00 - TO: The Neighborhood Selfhelp By Older Persons Project, Inc., 953 Southern Boulevard, Bronx, NY 10459.

This vendor has been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging for provisions of various senior services (e.g., case assistance, transportation, information/referrals). The contract term shall be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

◆ a11

CONTRACT PROCUREMENT AND SUPPORT SERVICES

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

HOME DELIVERED MEALS PROGRAM - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#12513S0003CNVR001 -AMT: \$459,375.00 - TO: Jewish Community Council of Greater Coney Island, 3001 West 37th Street, Brooklyn, NY 11224.

This vendor has been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging to provide home delivered meals services to the elderly. The contract term is from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 with a one year renewal option.

🕶 a11

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} \textbf{LEGAL SERVICES} - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN# 12508X0047CNVN004 - AMT: $434,482.00 - TO: \\ \end{tabular}$ Jewish Association for Services for the Aged, 247 West 37th Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10018.

This vendor has been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging to provide legal services to the elderly. The contract term shall be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

NORC PROGRAM - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#12513P0001007 - AMT: \$788,997.00 - TO: Stanley M. Isaacs Neighborhood Center, Inc., 415 East 93rd Street, New York, NY 10128

This vendor has been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging for provision of Supportive Services Program to Elderly residents of Naturally Occurring Retirement Communities (NORC). The contract term shall be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2017 with an option to renew for three (3) years.

TRANSPORTATION - Negotiated Acquisition - Available only from a single source - PIN#12509X0022CNVN007

These vendors have been awarded a contract by NYC Department for the Aging to provide transportation services to the elderly. The contract term shall each be from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.

Regional Aid for Interim Needs Inc.

811 Morris Park Avenue, Bronx, NY 10462 12509X0022CNVN007 - \$270,538

Jewish Community Council of Greater Coney Island 3001 West 37th Street, Brooklyn, NY 11224 12509N0092CNVN006 - \$162,111

◆ a11

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Goods

DESKS, CREDENZAS, TABLES AND RELATED ITEMS: WOOD -Negotiated Acquisition - PIN# 85707B0274CNVN003 - Due 8-15-14 at 10:30 A.M.

This advertisement is intended for informational purposes only. DCAS is seeking to use the Negotiated Acquisition Method to extend its current contract pursuant to §3-04(b)(2)(D) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules to maintain the uninterrupted supply of goods to the City for a contract period of one year.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007 . Lydia Sechter (212) 386-0468; Fax: (212) 313-3186; lsechter@dcas.nyc.gov

a8-14

■ SOLICITATION

Goods

PAPER, DUAL PURPOSE, RE-AD - Competitive Sealed Bids -PIN#8571400471 - Due 9-11-14 at 10:30 A.M.

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at (212) 669-8610 or by fax at (212) 669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

Citywide Administrative Services, One Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Michelle McCoy (212) 386-0469; mmcoy@dcas.nyc.gov

◆ a11

GRP FOR ROSS PRESSURE REGULATOR VALVES DEP

Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571400538 - Due 9-8-14 at 10:30 A.M.

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from the City Record Online site at http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov, by telephone at 212-669-8610 or by fax at 212-669-7603.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Deborah Hibbler (212) 386-0411; Fax: (212) 313-3167; dhibbler@dcas.nyc.gov

Services (other than human services)

PUBLIC SURPLUS ONLINE AUCTION - Other - PIN#0000000000 Due 12-31-14

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Citywide Administrative Services, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379. Donald Lepore (718) 417-2152; Fax: (212) 313-3135; dlepore@dcas.nyc.gov

f25-d31

■ VENDOR LIST

Goods

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION

CORRECTION: In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies

Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Mr. Edward Andersen, Procurement Analyst, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8509

j2-d31

Goods and Services

REQUEST FOR SAMPLES - REDUCE FAT AND SODIUM

See letter on City Record Online dated July 22, 2014 for requesting samples - Reduce Fat and Sodium.

DCAS is inviting vendors to develop and submit samples for evaluation.

Submit your samples to: NYC Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY, 10007. If you have any questions please contact Mr. Anson W Telford at 212-386-6277 or atelford@dcas.nyc.gov

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time

Citywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, NY 10007. Anson W Telford (212) 386-6277; atelford@dcas.nyc.gov

jy30-a19

■ AWARD

Goods

TRUCK, 4000 LB. ELECTRIC PALLET - DSNY - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 1400329 - AMT: \$39,649.50 - TO: Key Material Handling Equipment Co. Inc., 4606 Third Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11220.

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

RENOVATION OF THE BEDFORD STUYVESANT RESTORATION YOUTH ARTS ACADEMY - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 85014B0155 - Due 9-16-14 at 2:00 P.M.

Project no.: PV467BSRC/DDC PIN:8502014PV0024C Bid Document Deposit \$35.00 per set-Company Check or Money Order Only-No Cash Accepted-Late Bids Will Not Be Accepted. There will be an Optional Pre-bid Conference on Tuesday, September 2, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. at 247 Herkimer Street, Brooklyn, NY 11216 **Experience Requirements** Delay Damages

Bid documents are available at: http://www.nyc.gov/buildnyc

Companies certified by the New York City Department of Small Business Services as Minority- or Women- Owned Business Enterprises ("M/WBE") are strongly encouraged to submit a bid. Also, this bid solicitation includes M/WBE Participation Goal(s). For the MWBE goals, please visit our website at www.nyc.gov/buildnyc see "Bid Opportunities". To find out more about M/WBE certification visit www.nyc.gov/getcertified or call the DSBS certification helpline at (212) 513-6311. Vendor Source: 86947

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other

information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Design and Construction, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, First Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Emmanuel Charles (718) 391-2200; Fax: (718) 391-2615; charlesm@ddc.nyc.gov

◆ a11

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ AWARD

Goods and Services

AVAYA WORKFORCE OPTIMIZATION 2014 AGREEMENT

- Intergovernmental Purchase - Available only from a single source - PIN#102014 - AMT: \$251,310.56 - TO: Avaya, Inc., 211 Mt. Airy Road, Basking Ridge, NJ 07920.

Avaya agrees to provide maintenance and support for NYCERS' continued use of the WorkForce Optimization v12 system and has agreed to work with NYCERS to install and configure the WorkForce Optimization ("WFO") software on the NYCERS Citrix Virtual Server within the NYCERS development platform.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

 $\mbox{\bf PRE-QUALIFICATION: } 26\mbox{W-}20$ - Competitive Sealed Bids/Pre-Qualified List - PIN#8261426W20PQL - Due 9-8-14 at 4:00 P.M.

The New York City Department of Environmental Protection is seeking qualifications from construction firms to establish a pre-qualified list of Bidders for the construction of work under Contract 26W-20: Preliminary Treatment Reliability Improvements. Only those Bidders that are pre-qualified will be provided the

opportunity to bid on the project.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Flushing, NY 11373. Joseph Vaicels (718) 595-4290; Fax: (718) 595-3278; jvaicels@dep.nyc.gov

a11

WASTEWATER TREATMENT

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

OIL SPILL RESPONSE AT WARD ISLAND WPCP - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#826141343MV - Due 8-28-14 at 11:30 A.M.

Project: 1343-MV, Document Fee: \$80. Project Manager: Juan Manon, (212) 860-8255. Work Location: Wards Island, NY. Engineer's Estimate: \$1,100,000 - \$1,345,578.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Bid

Room, Flushing, NY 11373. Fabian Heras (718) 595-4472; fheras@dep.nyc.gov

🕶 a11

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 A.M. and

 $4:\!30$ P.M. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j2-d31

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

MARKET RESEARCH - Negotiated Acquisition - Specifications cannot be made sufficiently definite - PIN#15OE021101R0X00 - Due 8-15-14 at 4:00 PM

Pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules, DOOMS intends to extend the contract with Global Strategy Group LLC for an additional one (1) year term via a Negotiated Acquisition Extension. The intended vendor will continue to provide Market Research to obtain evaluation and feedback of DOOMS and other City agencies media campaigns prior to dissemination to the public.

This notice is for informational purposes only. Any vendor that believes it can provide these services for such procurement in the future is invited to submit an expression of interest, which must be received no later than August $15,\,2014$ at 4:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, 17th Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Stacey Davis (347) 396-6642; Fax: (347) 396-6758; sdavis12@health.nyc.gov

🕶 a11

Human Services/Client Services

COMMUNITY HEALTH SERVICES - Demonstration Project - Due 8-15-14 at 2:00 P.M.

 $PIN\#\ 15DC022001R0X00,\ 15DC022101R0X00,\ 15DP023701R0X00$

DOHMH intends to award three (3) not-for-profit organizations to provide Community Health Services to community members living with chronic diseases, which include: recruitment, training, counseling, and linkage to primary care; insurance-related services; continued insurance coverage and medical provider enrollment; health education, self-management education, and treatment adherence; and clinical care management (patients, coaches, clinicians). Based on preliminary discussions, DOHMH has determined that the following organizations are the most qualified organizations to pilot these Community Health Services in East and Central Harlem via this demonstration project:

- 1. Community Service Society
- 2. City Health Works
- 3. Northern Manhattan Perinatal Partnership Inc.

Vendors who believe they can provide these services are welcome to submit an expression of interest via email to swillia9@health.nyc.gov no later than 8/15/2014 by 2:00 P.M.

These services cannot be reasonably acquired for evaluation through a competitive solicitation and there are other potential advantages to the City experimenting with this approach.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

specified above. Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street- CN30A, Long Island City, NY 11101. Shamecka Williams (347) 396-6656;

Fax: (347) 396-6759; swillia9@health.nyc.gov

a8-14

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

PROVISION OF PERMANENT SUPPORTIVE CONGREGATE HOUSING UNDER NY/NY III - Renewal - Due 8-18-14 at 5:00 P.M.

 ${\bf PIN\#090HEHACNV04R01,090HEHACNV05R01 - Permanent \ Supportive\ Congregate}$

- Addicts Rehabilitation Center Foundation, Inc. 57 East 128th Street New York, NY 10035 Contract Amount: \$585,632.00, EPIN: 09611P0007001R001
- 2. Lantern Community Services, Inc. 49 West 37th Street, 12th Floor New York, NY 10018

Contract Ámount: \$3,557,400.00, EPIN:06910P0018CNVR001

The Human Resources Administration through it HIV/AIDS Services Administration (HASA) plans to renew two (2) contracts with the Contractors listed above for the provision of Permanent Supportive Congregate Housing Under NY/NY III.

The contract renewal term will be from 10/1/14 - 9/30/18. Anyone having comments on the contractors' performance on the proposed renewal of the contracts may contact Paula Sangster-Graham at (212) 620-5493.

This Notice is for informational purposes only.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Human Resources Administration, 12 West 14th Street, 5th Floor, New York, NY 10011. Paula Sangster-Graham (212) 620-5493; Fax: (212) 620-9280; sangstergrahamp@hra.nyc.gov

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

ON-CALL SIDEWALK SHED AND SAFETY NETTING INSTALLATION AND MAINTENANCE - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#14BCEHS00301 - Due 9-11-14 at 3:00 P.M.

Bidders are hereby notified that this contract is subject to Local Law 1, Minority-Owned and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (MWBE) Requirements and Prevailing Wage Rates.

A non-mandatory pre-bid conference will be held on Tuesday, August 19, 2014 at 11:00 A.M. at 180 Water Street, 7th Floor Conference Room, New York, NY 10038. EPIN 09614B0013.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Human Resources Administration, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Donna Wilson (929) 221-6353; Fax: (212) 331-3457; olatoyanj@hra.nyc.gov

≠ a11

PARKS AND RECREATION

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ VENDOR LIST

Construction / Construction Services

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a^ePQL^e) exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualifications and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction reconstruction site work of up to \$3,000,000 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contractors by making them more competitive in their pursuit of NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management firm.

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

- The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)*;
- The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the venture being a certified M/WBE*;
- The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded.

*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has begun the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp.; or http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 60, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Charlette Hamamgian (718) 760-6789; Fax: (718) 760-6781; charlette.hamamgian@parks.nyc.gov

f10-d31

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

NOTE: INDIVIDUALS REQUESTING SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETERS SHOULD CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES, PUBLIC HEARINGS UNIT, 253 BROADWAY, 9TH FLOOR, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, NO LATER THAN SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD USERS SHOULD CALL VERIZON RELAY SERVICES.

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Friday, August 22, 2014, at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF Eight (8) proposed contracts between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the contractors listed below for the Provision of Non-Residential Services to Victims of Domestic Violence. The term of these contracts will be from October 1, 2014 through March 31, 2015.

Contractor/Address Amount Service Area

1) HELP Social Services 15EHMEI00706 \$187,654.50 Brooklyn Corporation 5 Hanover Square, 17th Floor New York, NY 10004

- 2) Jewish Board of Family & 15EHMEI00703 \$129,663.00 Bronx Children's Services, Inc. 135 West 50th Street, 6th Floor New York, NY 10020
- 3) New York Asian Women's 15EHMEI00710 \$132,493.50 Brooklyn Center, Inc. (Brooklyn) 32 Broadway, 10th Floor New York, NY 10004

4) New York Asian Women's 15EHMEI00711 \$132,493.50 Queens Center, Inc. (Queens) 32 Broadway, 10th Floor New York, NY 10004 5) Seamen's Society for 15EHMEI00709 \$118,871.50 Staten Children and Families Island 50 Bay Street Staten Island, NY 10301 6) Violence Intervention 15EHMEI00707 \$181,172.50 Bronx Program, Inc. PO Box 1161 Tri-Borough Station New York, NY 10035 7) Barrier Free Living, Inc. 15EHMEI00704 \$222,428.00 Citywide 270 East Second Street New York, NY 10009 8) NYC Gay and Lesbian 15EHMEI00705 \$160,139.50 Citywide Anti-Violence Project 240 West 35th Street, Suite 200

The proposed contractors have been selected though the Negotiation Acquisition Extension method pursuant to Section 3-04 (b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

Draft copies of the proposed contracts are available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, Room, 1418, New York, NY 10038 on business days, from August 11, 2014 through August 22, 2014, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding, Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays.

NOTICE IS HERBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on August 22, 2014 at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF one (1) proposed contract between the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York and the vendor listed below, for the Provision of NY/NY III Scatter Site Housing and Supportive Services for Persons Living with AIDS. The term of the contract will be from July 1, 2014 to December 31, 2014.

Contractor/Address E-PIN

New York, NY 10001

Amount

<u>Service</u> Area

Bailey House, Inc. 09611N0008001N006 \$240,000.00 Manhattan 1751 Park Ave, 3rd Floor New York, NY 10035

The proposed contractor have been selected through the Negotiated Acquisition Extension method, pursuant to Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board (PPB) Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract will be available for public inspection at the Human Resources Administration of the City of New York, 180 Water Street, 14th Floor, Room 1418, New York, NY 10038 on business days, from August 11th, 2014 to August 18th, 2014 excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, from 10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

AGENCY RULES

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Subject: Opportunity to comment on amendments to rules relating

to successor tenants in city-owned buildings and the tenant interim lease program

Date/Time: September 16, 2014/10:00 A.M. to 11:00 A.M.

100 Gold Street, Room 5R1 New York, NY, 10038 **Location:**

Contact:

Assistant Commissioner Vivian Louie 100 Gold Street, Room 7T2 New York, NY 10038

Proposed Rule Amendment

Pursuant to the authority vested in the City of New York Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) by Chapter 61 of the New York City Charter (Charter) and by and in accordance with Charter \\$1043(b), HPD proposes amendments to rules relating to successor tenants in city-owned buildings and the tenant interim lease program. The proposed rules were included in HPD's regulatory agenda.

Instructions

- Prior to the hearing, written comment regarding these rules may be sent to Assistant Commissioner Vivian Louie, 100 Gold Street, Room 7T2, New York, NY 10038. Written comments may also be submitted electronically through NYCRULES at www.nyc.gov/nycrules, on or before September 16, 2014.
- Individuals seeking to testify should notify HPD at the above address prior to the date of the hearing. Speakers will be limited to five minutes.
- Individuals requesting a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability should notify Assistant Commissioner Vivian Louie at the above address or by telephone at (212) 863-7087 by September 5, 2014.
- After the hearing, written comments and a summary of oral comments received at the hearing may be requested by calling the Office of Legal Affairs, between 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M. at (212) 863-8381.

STATEMENT OF BASIS AND PURPOSE

This rulemaking action is undertaken to amend the Department of Housing Preservation and Development's rules regarding successor tenants in City-owned buildings as well as the rules regarding the Tenant Interim Lease Program (TIL). The amendments are intended to delete references to agency divisions that no longer exist and to clarify that HPD's successor tenant rules apply to buildings that are in the TIL Program, in addition to the other City-owned buildings under HPD's jurisdiction.

"Shall" and "must" denote mandatory requirements and may be used interchangeably in the rules of this department, unless otherwise specified or unless the context clearly indicates otherwise.

New material in the following rule is <u>underlined</u>, deleted material is in [brackets].

Section one. The title of Chapter 24 of Title 28 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

Successor Tenants in <u>City Owned</u> Buildings under the Supervision of the [Division of Property Management and the Division of Homeless Housing Development] <u>Department of Housing Preservation and Development</u>

§2.Section 24-01 of Chapter 24 of Title 28 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

City owned building. "City owned building" shall mean any building owned by the City of New York and assigned to HPD for management, including a building participating in the Tenant Interim Lease Program.

[DHHD. "DHHD" shall mean the Division of Homeless Housing Development.]

[DPM. "DPM" shall mean the Division of Property Management.]

HPD. "HPD" shall mean the New York City Department of Housing Preservation and Development or any successor agency.

§3. Section 24-03 of Chapter 24 of Title 28 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:

These rules apply to residential apartments in [city] $\underline{\text{City}}$ owned buildings under the jurisdiction of [DPM and DHHD] $\underline{\text{HPD}}$.

- §4. Subdivision a of section 34-02 of Chapter 34 of Title 28 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:
- (a) Coverage. These Rules will govern the procedures for: selecting Buildings for the Program, leasing Buildings to the Tenant Associations, determining and establishing rent, providing notice to

Tenants and terminating buildings from the Program. Buildings in the Program will be subject to these Rules, [and] chapter 21 of this title, and chapter 24 of this title. Notwithstanding any provision of chapter 14 to the contrary, Buildings in the Program will not be subject to chapter 14 of this title.

- §5. Section 34-04 of Chapter 34 of Title 28 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended to read as follows:
- (i) Successor Tenants. An application for a family member to be approved as a successor tenant will be subject to the rules governing successor tenants set forth in Chapter 24 of Title 28 of the rules of the city of New York. The Tenant Association will be required to provide a statement either supporting or opposing the successor tenant application. This statement must include the Tenant Association's reasons for support or opposition.

NEW YORK CITY LAW DEPARTMENT DIVISION OF LEGAL COUNSEL 100 CHURCH STREET NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-356-4028

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO CHARTER §1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Amendment of Successor Tenant and Tenant Interim Lease Program Rules

REFERENCE NUMBER: 2013 RG 045

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Department of Housing Preservation and Development

I certify that this office has reviewed the above-referenced proposed rule as required by section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the above-referenced proposed rule:

- (i) is drafted so as to accomplish the purpose of the authorizing provisions of law;
- (ii) is not in conflict with other applicable rules;
- (iii) to the extent practicable and appropriate, is narrowly drawn to achieve its stated purpose; and
- (iv) to the extent practicable and appropriate, contains a statement of basis and purpose that provides a clear explanation of the rule and the requirements imposed by the rule.

/s/ STEVEN GOULDEN Acting Corporation Counsel

NEW YORK CITY MAYOR'S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 253 BROADWAY, 10th FLOOR NEW YORK, NY 10007 212-788-1400

CERTIFICATION/ANALYSIS PURSUANT TO CHARTER SECTION 1043(d)

RULE TITLE: Amendment of Successor Tenant and Tenant Interim Lease Program Rules

REFERENCE NUMBER: HPD-11

RULEMAKING AGENCY: Department of Housing Preservation and Development

I certify that this office has analyzed the proposed rule referenced above as required by Section 1043(d) of the New York City Charter, and that the proposed rule referenced above:

- Is understandable and written in plain language for the discrete regulated community or communities;
- (ii) Minimizes compliance costs for the discrete regulated community or communities consistent with achieving the stated purpose of the rule; and
- (iii) Does not provide a cure period because it does not establish a violation, modification of a violation, or modification of the penalties associated with a violation

/s/ [Kelly Shultz]
Mayor's Office of Operations

[8/7/2013] Date

Date: August 7, 2013

SPECIAL MATERIALS

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ NOTICE

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

Notice Date: August 11, 2014

To: Occupants, Former Occupants, and Other Interested Parties

Property: Address	Application #	Inquiry Period
2012 Broadway, Manhattan a/k/a 140 West 69 th Street	80/14	July 7, 2011 to Present
138 West 46 th Street, Manhattan	82/14	July 15, 2011 to
		Present
139 West 136 th Street, Manhattan	87/14	July 21, 2011 to
		Present
422 West 160 th Street, Manhattan	88/14	July 22, 2011 to
		Present
235 West 131 st Street, Manhattan	90/14	July 29, 2011 to
		Present
2062 Morris Avenue, Bronx	83/14	July 15, 2011 to
		Present
1057 Southern Boulevard, Bronx	84/14	July 15, 2011 to
		Present
928 St. Marks Avenue, Brooklyn	78/14	July 3, 2011 to
		Present
184 Hart Street, Brooklyn	79/14	July 3, 2011 to
		Present
152 Henry Street, Brooklyn	81/14	July 11, 2011 to
		Present
589 7 th Street, Brooklyn	85/14	July 17, 2011 to
		Present

Authority: SRO, Administrative Code §27-2093

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a single room occupancy multiple dwelling, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the

Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 6th Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-5277 or (212) 863-8211.

- a11 10

MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES

■ NOTICE

Notice of Intent to Extend Contract(s) Not Included in FY 2015 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Mayor will be entering into the following extension(s) of (a) contract(s) not included in the FY 2015 Annual Contracting Plan and Schedule that is published pursuant to New York City Charter § 312(a):

Agency: FDNY

Vendor: Sutherland Healthcare Solutions, Inc.

Description of services: Provision Ambulance Transport Invoicing

Services

Award method of original contract: Renewal FMS contract type: Standard Services End date of original contract: 09/24/14

Method of renewal/extension the agency intends to utilize: Amendment

Extension

New start date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 09/25/14 New end date of the proposed renewed/extended contract: 09/24/15 Modifications sought to the nature of services performed under the contract: None

Reason(s) the agency intends to renew/extend the contract: The FDNY is continuing with the project work until a successor contract is in place.

place. Personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: $\mathbf{0}$

Headcount of personnel in substantially similar titles within agency: 0

◆ a11

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

		ВО	ARD OF E	LECTION POLL WOR	KERS			DISMUKE	KATHLEEN	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
FOR PERIOD ENDING 07/18/14							DIXON	ASHLEY	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	
			TITLE					DORITY	CRAIG		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	DORSEY	ROSHONDA	R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CHUAN	NORIS	М	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DORSEY	THERESA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
COLLADO	RALPHY	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DOWNING	MICHAEL	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
COLON	OTILIO		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DUONG	DUONG	Н	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CONLEY	IESHA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DURANT	HAROLD	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
COOK	AKIN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DURIO JR	LENNY	Q	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
COPELAND	LEONARD	D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	DUZEN	OMER		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CORBIN	SHARON	R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	EARLE	ALEC	P	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CORLEY	NIKIA	Q	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	EASON	JOYCE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CORNELIO	ISAMAR		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	EDWARDS	LUCINDY	D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CRAWFORD-WALLIS	HAZEL	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	ESPERANZA	DIANA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
CROSSON	ARETHA	H	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	ESPINAL	YUDERKA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DAVIS	CHARLENE	S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	EVERETT	DERRICK	F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DAVIS	ETALYNDA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	EVERETT	MARIA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DAVIS	JELAINE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	FIELDS	GLENN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DAVIS	RYAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	FORD	ERRON	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DAVIS	THEODORE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	FORSTER	BETTY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
								FRAIZER	EBONY	Т	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
		В	OARD OF	ELECTION POLL WO	RKERS			FRIDIE	WAYNE	D	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
			FOR PER	IOD ENDING 07/18	/14			FRYE	RACQUEL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
			TITLE					GAMMARANO	MARIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	GANPAT	JAIRAM	A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DEL ROSARIO	PAOLA	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GARCIA	MARITZA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DELVA	VICTOR		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GARCIA	MIGUELIN	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DENNIS	VALERIE	H	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GASTON	REGINALD	C	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DIAMOND	WALTER	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GATHERS	LISSETTE	C	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DIAWARA	KAROUNGA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GENAO	NATALIE	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DIAZ	ALEX		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GIL	ANA MARI	S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
DIAZ	FELIX	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	GILES	MICHELLE	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14

GODWIN GONZALEZ	DEBORAH A STALENA X		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MALLOY MALONE	JANET H NYEIA S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
GONZALEZ SR	DAVID M		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MAPP	MONISHA R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
GRANT GREENE	CHARLENE M BARBARA J		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MARCUS MARCUS	BRIAN A KENYATTA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
GREENE	BEULAH	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MARCUS	OSCAR	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
GRIFFIN GRIFFIN	ORRAINNI TSHANAVI		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MARSALA MARTIN	DANIEL V JADIAN F	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
GRIFFITH	SHERWIN	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MARTINEZ	ANDY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
GUEVARA GUGGENHEIM	FRANKLIN E ELLEN		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MARTINEZ MARTINEZ	CLARA RUTH	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HAILSTOCK	JEROME		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MARVILLE	DIONNE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
		DO:	שח חפג	ELECTION POLL WOR	DVPDC			MCCARTHY MCCLATCHIE	BRIAN DULCINA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
				RIOD ENDING 07/18/				MCCRONEY	RASAD	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
NAME		7	TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	MCDONALD MCGEE	WILLIAM ANTOINET	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HALEY	OLIVIA L		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MEADE	MALCOLM A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HALL	DENNIS		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MELVILLE-GREENE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HAMER HAMILTON	VICKIE MARCUS Y		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MENDEZ MENDEZ	JENNIFER E JESSICA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HARDING	GLORIA	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MENDEZ LIZ	ANABEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HARDY HARGROVE	NEKO A GLENN F		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14		F	BOARD OF EL	ECTION POLL WO	RKERS		
HARMON	DEJOHN A		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14		_	FOR PERIO	D ENDING 07/18			
HARRIS HARRISON	SADA CHRISTOP		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
HASAN	ABUL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MERCURY	JUDY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HE HENRIQUES	SIYAN DERRICK L		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MICCOLI MICHAUD	ALEXANDE J ROBINSON	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HERNANDEZ	LYNETTE V		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MILLER	CHRISTIN B	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HOLLOWAY	MCKINNEY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MILLER	DAVID F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HOOD HOSSAIN	BRENDA ZOBAIDA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MILLINER MILLS	JAVONNE K MIKWEAVO J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HOWARD	KEITH E		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MINNUS	MONIQUE M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
HOWELL HUERTAS	DIANDRA RAUL		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/01/14 01/01/14	MITCHELL MITCHELL	CAROLYN ERIC H	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
HUNTER	ROBERT J		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MITCHELL	MALARIE A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
ISLAM IVERSON	SHARIFUL ALISA S		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MONTGOMERY MONTGOMERY	BIRON RAVEN Z	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JACKSON	DONNA I	: :	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MONTIGNEY	BRUCE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JACKSON JACOBS	JASMINE N HILARIE S		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MOORE MOORE	CARINA RICHARD	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JALCA	EVELIN Z		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MORGAN	JOANNA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JAMES JAMES	ESTALINA MAHTRA N		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MORRIS MORRIS	SHARON L STACEY A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JENKINS	CHERYL R		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MOSBY	MAGGALEA F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JEREZ	KAREN V		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	MULLINS	RICKY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JIMENEZ JIN	PAOLA C CHUNHUA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	MURGA MURRAY	ALFREDO SHOGUAN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JOHNSON	CANDACE	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	03/04/14	NDIAYE	MAIMOUNA K	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JOHNSON JOHNSON	CORNELL JOANNE		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	NEPTUNE NETTLES	KAREEN TERRI R	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JOHNSON	LAVON	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	NG	ANDREW H	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JOHNSON JOLLY	NIKOLAUS MARILYN E		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	NG NGUYEN	SUSAN F CAROL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JONES	CHRISTOP M		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	NUNEZ-OVALLES	JHASSEL H	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JONES JONES	SALLY L WILLIAM J		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	OGIABRAHAM ONAGORUWA	LENA R ADEBOWAL A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
JORDAN	CHRISTOP		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	OREE	BRITTANY S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
JORDAN JOSEPH	PATRICIA E		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	ORTIZ ORTIZ	JESENIA RICHARD R	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
KAPLAN	JEFFREY B		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	OTTLEY	MICHELLE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
KAROVINA KARPEL	MARIYA CAROLE S		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	PADILLA PADILLA	EDUARDO ELIZABET	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
KEA	ELASHIA M		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	PANASIK	SELENA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
KEVELIER	BEATRIZ L		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14	PARKS	FREDA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14
KHAN	WHALLIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	165	01/01/14	PASTOR PENA	GLADYS NORY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
				ELECTION POLL WOR				PENA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14
			FOR PER	RIOD ENDING 07/18/	/ 14			PEPRAH PEREZ	ELIZABET CATHERIN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
NAME KHANUM	SAVINA	_	NUM 9POLL	\$1.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV	01/01/14	PEREZ PERRY	MARIA MICHAEL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
KOVALSKI			9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	PETER	JOHN E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
KOZMA	VALERIE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	PETERSON	TERRENCE L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
KRUCHININA LAND	GEORGE JERI		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	PIERRE POLANCO	VIRGINIA E KATIUSKA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
LANE	NICOLE C	: :	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14							
LANT LASLEY	ALEXANDE C		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/07/14		1		ECTION POLL WO D ENDING 07/18			
LATORRE	BETTY	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	07/01/14			TITLE				
LAWRENCE LEE	PAULETTE HYEDIA R		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	NAME POWELL	MONICA	NUM 9POLL	\$1.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	PROV YES	01/01/14
LEE	JEANETTE	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	PRAYLOW	BEATRICE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
LEE LEMONIER	ROBIN T PAMELA D		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	PRINCE PUGH JR	NADINE MELVIN E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
LETTLEY	DIAMOND		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	QUEZADA	ANTONIA M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
LIANO LIBRAN	ANTHONY M DOREAN A		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	QUOW RAHMAN	YVETTE S SONIA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
LIBRAN	HYUN SOO		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RAM	KHEMNAUT	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
LISSAUER	HELOISE J		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RAMOS	JACQUELI	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
LOPEZ LOVETT SR	TASHA LAVAUGHN		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	REED REGALDO SR	SHAYNA N MIGUEL A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
LOYD	FELICIA S	: :	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RENE	PHARA K	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
MACK MADDEN	DEBORAH D PAMELA		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	REYES RHAMES	AMANDA A ERIC	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
MAGGIO	JOAN	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RICKETTS	MARCIA A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
MAHONEY MAI	CAROL A JIAYONG		9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14	RILEY RIVERA	ANTONIO DAMARIE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/14 01/01/14
MALDONADO	ALEXANDE	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RIVERA	JOSE B	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14
MALIK	SHAHJEHA	9	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14	RIVERA	MIGDALIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/14